

LIVINGSTON COUNTY HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT

James E. Steinberg Superintendent

Don Higgins Deputy Superintendent 6207 Main Street P.O. Box 219 Conesus, NY 14435

Phone (716) 346-3520 Fax (716) 346-3976

September 26, 1996

MEMORANDUM

To: All involved/interested Federal, State, County, Local officials/representatives; Contractors; Consultants; Property Owners.

From: Don Higgins, Deputy Superintendent

Re: Grand Opening: New Big Tree Road Bridge over Hemlock Outlet

Town of Livonia Livingston County BIN 3316390 PIN 4752.26

This is to inform and invite you to a brief ribbon-cutting ceremony, in commemoration of the completion and opening of the new Big Tree Road bridge (county-owned structure on a town road). This will take place this coming Wednesday, October 2, at 11:30am.

Replacement of the old, deficient truss bridge was made possible with funding through the federal ISTEA Timber Bridge Grant Program (80%), the N.Y.S.D.O.T. Marcheselli Program (15%), and County monies (5% + engineering costs).

The new bridge (pressure-treated timber superstructure; concrete substructure) was designed by Sniedze Associates of Canandaigua, constructed by C.P. Ward of Rochester, and inspected by Empire House and Structural Inspections of Odessa.

We are very appreciative of the cooperation, performance and workmanship provided by all public and private parties involved in this topnotch project.

We hope you are able to attend this ceremony.

memo49